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BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 1st May 2025 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP - online)

Pete Richardson (PR) 
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)

	Chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)

3 members of the public 

	APOLOGIES
Andrew Scott (AS)

Tom McEwan (TM)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Police Service 

Fire Service
ABSENCES

Pat Marshall (PM)

Scott MacGregor (SM)

	Item 1 – Welcome & Introductions:
DC welcomed all to the meeting and advised that the meeting would be recorded for the purpose of the minutes – the recording would then be destroyed once the minutes were complete. Community Councillors introduced themselves.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies were received as above.
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 10 April 2025 meeting

The minutes were accepted as presented.
Decision: Approved. Proposed by PR and seconded by LM.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Reports for April were not yet available.
a) Riverside Safety PKC Safer Communities arranging a meeting about the recent incident.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public

Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 

a) A93 & A924 motorhomes & caravans  - a member of the Mount Blair Community Council was hoping to speak with the police re slow moving vehicles on the A93 & A924 meaning it took a long time to overtake. In addition, slow vehicles can cause delays when attending hospital appointments. Unfortunately, there is no minimum speed hence fines are not appropriate. It was felt there could be more signs to encourage slow moving vehicles to pull over to allow faster vehicles to overtake which is part of the Highway Code. DC mentioned the creation of a Speeding Focus Group hence this could be an issue for them to discuss although it is more focussed on cars speeding in town. BB would raise more signage at the next roads mtg.
b) Car Parking on A93 Balmoral Road – there is a section of the A93 on Balmoral Road where cars are parked on a bend meaning it is very difficult to see around to see if anything was coming in the other direction, especially when you stop. It was felt there was little that could be done about this other than taking care.

c) Stagecoach bus driving – it was noted that some bus drivers do not use mirror, signal, manoeuvre when pulling over at bus stops. Another member of the public asked why the Perth Day Return was not available from Blairgowrie – these are £6.10 and better value than the recent increase to £9 return – that makes it unviable when 2 people are travelling making the car cheaper. Finally, it was pointed out that the 1st Saturdays in the month offer free buses. GP to write to Stagecoach re bus drivers and fares.
d) Proposed 20mph blanket introduction – a member of the public suggested this was not sensible on stretches of road like Coupar Angus Road. BB advised the 20mph was not being introduced on major routes into town such as the A94. GP to reply to member of the public advising the 20mph was not being introduced on the major routes into town such as the A94.

e) Car Parking on Kirk Wynd – a member of the public advised a fire engine couldn’t get past a parked car at the top of Kirk Wynd.

f) Gallowbank Footpath – there was concern that the Gallowbank footpath was included within the boundary of the site for the development. This was a core path and hence will not be lost. A mtg will be held with the contractor later in May to clarify. It is also understood that, despite advising they had 60 to 80 expressions of interest for houses on the site, Persimmon were only putting in foundations for 20 houses at this time. It was also noted that a burn which has been in existence for years was taken away by the contractor, however we understand it will be opened up again. It is understood that this burn was not noted on the Persimmon plans submitted for planning. Finally, it was felt that perhaps BRCC and BRDT could arrange a meeting with the developer to open up dialogue in the spirit of working together to at least discuss progress etc.

	BB

GP

GP

DC


	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding/First Responders  PR/SM
Rattray Burn – sensor to be installed on 20 May and will be set to an initial level which would be reviewed at the next incident of flooding to determine if it was the right setting.  Springfield Sand Bags – these have yet to be removed. Emergency First Aid Course - 11 people from businesses attended and will be attending a Mental Health First Aid Course in June. First Responders –meeting with the First Minister went well and he will be writing to The Gannochy Trust to see if they can help and he mentioned PKC Resilience and will check with central government. Drumderg windfarm was mentioned as a potential source although it was more focussed on Alyth plus the possibility of speaking with Persimmon and Bancon. Other options were Rotary and DC Thompson had a Trust fund. Neil Hardy, Community Resilience Facilitator (Central Highlands, Angus & Tayside), Scottish Ambulance Service, has suggested we should look to forming an admin support group. SSE may also be able to help. An email poster will be sent to PR for sharing with newly trained First Aiders.  Defib Pads – PR will be replacing the pads on the defib at Rattray Connect.
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
Climate Connect Energy launched with Pitlochry, Aberfeldy & Dunkeld to share ideas. PKC Climate Projection Maps are being launched to monitor areas of concern.
c) Twinning GP/SM

DC & GP attending Bastille Day in Brebières in July.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
i. Built Environment 
Wellmeadow Power – no update.
ii. Open Spaces – LM provided a report from the Open Spaces mtg on 29 April , see  https://docs.google.com/document/d/1f1ywwL8cs6rrKau_YZwNLbBLan69OF6G/edit. LM to speak with schools to get them involved in Open Spaces.
PKC Grow Wild – BB to check situation re Rattray Church parking, CS also advised she had raised this. PKC advised that Grow Wild presentations in April were poorly attended.
e) Local Place Plan – is currently with PKC awaiting registration, all requirements have been met. A member of the public asked about how the LPP will be included in the LDP – all PKC must do is to take it into account, but they do not have to incorporate. However, they would need to have a strong reason for not doing so. BRDT is keen to progress items in the LPP where possible and work with landlords and land owners to make progress.
f)  Citizen/Young Person/Group of the Year – trophies currently in Kate Fleming and will move to All About You on Friday 2 May.  All BRCC members to please consider nominating and encouraging others to nominate deserving individuals and groups.

	LM

All

	Item 7 – Matters Arising/Reports back
a) Emma Street Laundry – no further info, however, DC had mentioned the issue to the First Minister who was horrified this hadn’t been resolved as yet and would investigate. He also mentioned the parking at the site in Rattray. PKC reluctant to clear the laundry site as they are unlikely to get the fees back. It is unclear whether the business is insured – LM asked if PKC can find out whether the business has all the correct things in place such as insurance, health & safety assessments and inspections. DC expressed concern that businesses causing big issues like this appear not to be able to be brought to account, whilst other law-abiding businesses act fairly. If this is the case, perhaps the law needs revising to stop this type of activity?

b) Football Pitch – can be discussed at the next meeting which BRCFT has offered to BRCC for free to test the set up which has wifi and a screen.
c) Horse Box at Westpark – This is now gone. 

d)Cable covers required for PA System – SM to provide details, £40 received in donations so far and can be used to cover the cost.
	SM

SM, AS

	Item 8 –  Traffic Matters
a) Speeding Meeting – Setting up of town-wide Speeding Group – BRCC to carry forward. BRCC Speeding email – SJ to meet SM to set up. 
	SM
BRCC

	Item 9 – Planning Matters

a) Westfields – JLM had spoken with PKC Climate Team and asked them to speak with housing etc to attempt to encourage developers to meet current requirements.
b) BRCC Contact other CCs – GP to contact other CCs re housing developments and densities.

c) Density Info to PKC Planning – BB had passed the details of an email from a member of the public on density based on guidelines. PKC Planning responded simply saying that density is only 1 element of the overall decision to approve or decline an application. It appears that Planning has the ability to decide what is appropriate for them without recourse. LM stated that this is totally unacceptable that one element can be ignored. PR also stated that some of the figures quoted at the meeting such as 37 vehicles would leave the development in the morning were questionable. BB advised the whole Westpark area allowed for 400 houses and the total is under that – all arguments that this density in this area set a precedent was not relevant. JLM also mentioned that recent thinking is that higher density will be preferred to reduce the amount of land used for development. BB was asked to pass the info to the other members of the committee. BB also said he felt he should look further with this. A member of the public asked about ensuring there is enough services available when development is considered. As the medical practices are businesses, this is not appropriate.
	GP

BB

	Item 10 – Chair’s Report

DC provided the following:
Road Closures:

Bonnington Road – 16 May for 1 day

U105 – Upper Allen St to Glen Cottage – 26 May for 2 weeks

A926 still closed for a further 3 weeks from 30 April

Emma St closed 4 June 2 days

U114 13 May 3 days

Harriet Court footway resurfacing 15 May for 2 weeks

Hub magazine deadline 5pm on 7May.

Glenshee road closure 29 May from ski school 1.8km south.

My Place Awards open for community champions.

Davie Park consultation event on 13 May from 6pm

Community minibus transfer scheme opening again

Changing Places toilet fund closed on 25 April.


	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 
April balance
Mar/Apr Minutes
May balance
Projects
April balance
May Balance

Community Pot
Resilience
Well (Defib)
Rooted in B & R
In









Out

£80





Balance
£534.06
£454.06
£454.06


£16,016.33
£16,016.33
£931.97
£12,254.56
£94.80
£2,735  

DC confirmed payment for the minutes for this meeting.


	

	Item 12 – PKC Councillor’s Reports
Cllr Bob Brawn update in addition to items already discussed:

Roads mtg 28 May online.
Blairgowrie Recreation Centre – not open due to leaks in the pool. Mtg 13 May for update.

Speeding – CS and BB met with Transport Team and public re Coupar Angus Road – safety concerns hence attempting to get measures in place. Option of Golf Course Road and Coupar Angus Road junction to have traffic lights.

BB wrote to Secretary of transport re thoughts on driving – drink driving is now down due to it being socially unacceptable – could we look at speeding becoming socially unacceptable?

	

	Item 13 – AOCB
a) Meikleour Crossroads – PR noted that the rumble strips are ineffective as you can avoid them on one side and if you have good suspension, you don’t notice them. Suggestion to make them full width.
b) Gallowbank Path – fencing has been erected along the edge of the path. BB to speak with planning enforcement.


	BB



	Date of Next Meeting: 12th June 2025, 7pm at the BaRi Building and from 6.45pm online.
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